
  Hello, my name is Deborah Rodriguez, I apologize for not being able to present in person, I was unable to adjust my work schedule for this meeting. I would like to thank the Nevada Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities for providing me the funds to attend the 2022 Annual Hands & Voices Leadership Conference in Fairport, New York. The conference was held from September 18-20, 2022. While I went to this conference as a Parent Guide and employee for Nevada Hands & Voices, I will say the whole experience was more eye opening as a parent of a deaf and hard of hearing child. Professionals who work with DHH children, as well as families, and Hands & Voices employees from all over the United States met to discuss a plethora of issues faced by our clients, who come to us for community resources. 
  There were around 300 people who attended the conference. We were able to choose which sessions and Ted-like talks we wanted to attend. I attended thirteen sessions. My favorite one was a training session called, AFFIRM: Culturally Diverse Leaders Training Initiative. During this training session, professionals who have worked with DHH children for over 20 years described the importance of understanding client’s cultures and respecting the choices they make for their children. This was very educational for me considering the diverse population I work with here in Southern Nevada.
  During other sessions, some parents discussed the lack of audiologists and speech pathologists in their rural communities, while others such as me, who live in large cities with plenty of doctors and speech pathologists still wait up to a year for appointments for hearing exams and speech evaluations. There were also Audiologist and other professionals who shared their own personal experiences being a deaf and hard of hearing adult or working with families of deaf and hard of hearing children. Hearing both experiences was very eye opening. While I still believe there is a lot of work to be done when it comes to training professionals to show empathy, and to deliver the diagnosis to families in a way that it is easy to understand – there is progress being made, and I believe this is because many DHH adults are choosing careers where they work directly with children with disabilities. As parents we need to demand a change within our state to ensure that professionals who see our children are trained to their best capacities and are understanding of Deaf Culture. 
  Another topic that was covered during some of the sessions, is equality and equity through direct referrals to parent-to-parent support. We have a commitment to provide unbiased support to families in our communities here in Nevada. As I previously mentioned, I went as a Parent Guide, but learned so much as a parent – because of this I can be the best advocate for my DHH child and the families that I provide services to here in Southern Nevada.
Thank you!


